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January 12, 2009

The Select Board of the Town of Hinesburg

Mr. Jonathan Trefry, Chair

c/o Ms. Jeanne Kundell Wilson, Town Administrator

Town Hall, Main Street

Hinesburg, Vermont 05461

To the Select Board:

In many ways, the quality of life in the village of Hinesburg has improved dramatically in the past decade.  We have more sidewalks than we had a decade ago, and many more are planned for the next.  The speed is now limited to 30 miles per hour on Main Street (Route 116).  We now have a street light at the corner of Main Street and Charlotte Road and another light at the corner of Commerce and Main Street, and they have significantly improved safety for both motorists and pedestrians as well as done much to facilitate pedestrian traffic in the village.
Nevertheless, even with all these many improvements, the village faces several significant challenges.  Even with the loss of Saputo, there is a growing amount of truck traffic passing through the village every month.  Although these trucks are vital to the well being of our local economy, they can bring with them a significant amount of noise, especially when and if the drivers use their air brakes (otherwise known as “jake breaks”) to stop at our intersections.  Furthermore, some of the trucks traveling through the village tend to enter or exit the village at too high a rate of speed.  On the Charlotte Road, for example, some trucks approach the intersection with Main Street at too high a speed, and some trucks, after turning onto Charlotte Road from Main Street, tend to accelerate too quickly as they exit the village.
For this reason, the Village Steering Committee respectfully petitions the Select Board to do the following:

· Post signage at each entry point into the village of Hinesburg with the following text:  “Residential Area.  Please Do Not Use Engine Breaks.”  This is a similar text to those that are posted in Burlington on Shelburne Road and on Main Street (corner of Main and East Avenue). They are posted by the City of Burlington.

· Do whatever is necessary to set the speed limit on town roads within the village of Hinesburg at 30 mph.  (This is a recommendation the Committee has made in the past.)  Doing so would render all speed limits within the village at 30 mph.

· Finally, the VSC strongly recommends that our local police increase its monitoring and enforcement of the speed of motorists (especially heavy trucks) on both Main Street and town roads within the village.
The Committee eagerly awaits your response to our suggestions, and we are happy to meet with you at any time to answer any questions.
Sincerely yours,

Rolf Kielman, Chair, 2008-2009 Village Steering Committee

